
Report of the information of Committee Meeting of S upport 
to 

Elodie LAMBINET 
 

In September 28 th, 2009, Hall Barthou, in the City Hall of Oloron Sa inte-Marie ( 64 ) 
 
 
 
First, we thank very sincerely the Mayor of Oloron Sainte-Marie, Sir  Bernard  
UTHURRY, to have agreed immediatly to allow us to make our meeting in the City 
Hall of Oloron Sainte-Marie. 
 
We also thank his Secretarial Department  as well as his staff for having made all 
that it was necessary to be pleasant to us. 
 
We also thank the Daily Sud-Ouest  and Radio Oloron  for their participation in the 
spreading of information relative to this meeting. 
 
As for others media, the Republique des Pyrénées ( in Pau ), the Eclair ( in Pau ), 
France 3 Pau Sud-Aquitaine.... NOTHING ! 
 
Any announcement, total indifference. Some people said to us that this affair was not 
“ of local region “ and that locally it would have no impact. Others announced us their 
working overload and their schedule made in advance, which could not insert our 
announcement ( a simple verbal announcement would amply have delighted to us ). 
On the other hand, nobody of them suggested announcing it in regional and national 
media or in their national management. 
 
By another way, we noticed many “ observers “  with phone, as that this affair take 
an interest for others persons that the simple ordinary; we know all that this affair is 
political and that it hampers a lot of people. 
 
The fact remains that the report of the information of Committee Meeting of 
Support to Elodie LAMBINET  will be very brief and fast : 
 
 
NOBODY HAS COME !!!  
 
 
This affair no being mediatized, it interest nobody. 
 
We shall remember !!. 
 
It is promised !. 
 
Marc SALFATI 
President of Committee of Support to Elodie LAMBINET 


